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Welcome to the September edition of the 

ChristChurch Relay magazine. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scripture Focus for September 
 

1 Peter 2:9-11 (NIV) 
9 But you are a chosen people, a royal priesthood, a holy 
nation, God’s special possession, that you may declare the 
praises of him who called you out of darkness into his 
wonderful light. 10 Once you were not a people, but now you 
are the people of God; once you had not received mercy, but 
now you have received mercy. 
 

Living Godly Lives in a Pagan Society 
11 Dear friends, I urge you, as foreigners and exiles, to abstain 
from sinful desires, which wage war against your soul. 

Key Events 
 

2nd Early 
Celebration, 

Martina and Tony 
at CCW 

Discovery 
Church, The 

Meeting Place, 
Walk this Way. 

#Sundaze  

9th Leaders 
Meeting  

15th Feeding the 
Roofless 

20th Leaders 
Huddle  

23rd Feeding the 
Roofless 

27th Glyndwr 
Freshers Fair 

CTW Open 
Meeting 

Base camp dates - Oct 25
th
, Nov 

1
st
, 8

th
, 22

nd
, 29

th
, Dec 6

th
, 13

th 
  

Andrew or Liz have more info  

 
 

to Sarah Davies as 
she start the role of  
CCW Church and 

Community 
Children’s Intern 

Mission to Wales October 
The autumn dates for the next Mission to Wales in  
Wrexham are Mon 15

th
 & 22

nd
 October. 

 Hopefully a Healing Cafe on Weds 17
th
 Oct & a Soaking 

Worship celebration on Sun Oct 21
st
. 

 Jean is running a 
 
 

course – see notices for 
more details 
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Leaderõs Log 

The Kingdom is at hand – Reach out & TOUCH it 

Jesus came proclaiming the Kingdom of God by encouraging people to repent (change 
the way they thought and acted) because the Kingdom had come near.  He then went 
on to demonstrate it through many differing miracles of healing, deliverance and 
salvation. 
 

and saying, “Repent, for the kingdom of 
heaven is at hand!”     Matthew 3:2 
 

From that time Jesus began to preach and to 
say, “Repent, for the kingdom of heaven 
is at hand.”    Matthew 4:17 
 

And as you go, preach, saying, ‘The kingdom 
of heaven is at hand.’   Matthew 10:7 

 

He was effectively saying that the Kingdom had come near (was fully accessible) 
through His presence and people could reach out and touch it.  They could take hold of 
it and step right into it through Him.  That was His constant invitation wherever He 
went.  He later commissioned the disciples to make available the same invitation. 

 
 

 
 
Paul describes the Kingdom of God in a slightly different way. 
 

for the kingdom of God is not eating and 
drinking, but righteousness and peace 
and joy in the Holy Spirit. Romans 14:17 
 

(nb: Righteousness here can just as 
accurately be translated Justice.) 

 

Combining the gospel verses with the verse from Paul we discover a process at work in 
us that requires our constant cooperation.  Through embracing the King (Christ) and His 
kingdom God begins to set our lives right – He realigns us with His will and ways.  God 
does this through the Holy Spirit always making available Righteousness/Justice, Joy 
and Peace.   What an amazing benefit and blessing for our lives.  
 

Justice, Joy and Peace are ever at hand, through Jesus presence and Spirit.  We just 
need to reach out and lay hold of (embrace) them.  We have a responsibility to 
constantly partner with what God is doing in our lives.  This requires our attention, 
energy and activity to lay hold of God’s promises which are yes and amen in Jesus 
Christ. 
 
 

 

Metanoia 
(n)the journey 

of chaining 
one’s mind, 
heart, self or 

way of life 
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Szabina Varga in from Hungary and will be working for CCW for 3 months 
from November. She will be staying with Campbell and Glenys and she will 
be available to help with children’s and youth work, Tin Can, Foodbank, 
School and Street Pastors, FTR, the drop in and ICFW. 
Here is a little bit about her:-  

 

Studies, Calling. My name is Szabina Varga. I am 24 years old and I’m from Szeged, 
Hungary. I met Jesus in a Baptist church in 2012 and since then I’ve been walking with 
Him. In 2016 I graduated as a physiotherapist at the Univesity of Szeged and finished a 
2 years spiritual care school at Ellel Ministries Hungary. I like helping people and my 
desire is to serve the Lord through this gift. In this life everybody is broken, wounded 
and fragiled to a less or bigger extent. Because of these things Christians can struggle 
to fulfill their destiny and can’t be that man or woman, who they are really in Christ. 
Through the inner healer and deliverer Jesus, God’s children become free to step into 
their calling and start to live that life which has been created for them by our heavenly 
Father. 
 

Services. In my church I was a Sunday School teacher among kindergaten kids. In the 
youth group I led the intercessory and the spiritual care services. I was a member of an 
interdenomination group, called Házi Felház Szeged (Upper Room of Szeged), which 
purpose is to create time and space where believers and non-believers can meet Jesus 
and spend time with Him. By these events Christian youngsteres can get a new fire and 
fresh believers can find a new home in one of the churches of Szeged. This movement 
is for the city’s awakening and for the church’s refreshing as well. 
 

Free Time Interests. In my free time I love dancing and I like to do it for the glory of 
God. I like running and reading books as well. I like talking with people, getting to know 
their life’s stories. For me it’s astonishing how diverse can be the walks of life in this 
world and how big God’s grace, power and love are. He can turn every bad thing for our 
good. It’s a real miracle. I also like being in nature and delighting in the Lord’s creation & 
creatures. 
 

Purposes. Last year at the end of December Jesus asked me to stop my services and 
start to focus on my personal growing, healing and restoring. This UK trip is for this 
invitation, first of all. I’ve never been in England yet. I think this travelling is a good 
opportunity to get to know more about British people and their culture as well. I’d like to 
improve my English and help my brotheres and sisteres in whatever I can. 

 

Let each one of us reach out and take His hand so 
that we can walk with Him embracing and enjoying 
the Righteousness, Justice, Joy and Peace of the 
Kingdom.  He desires these virtues in our lives in 
abundance so that they can be made available to 
bless others.  Blessed to be a blessing 
 
 

Love and prayers,   
Blessings,  
 

GARETH 
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In September this year Mark Davies and Rhys Williams will be 
hosting The Bible Course by the Bible Society. 

 

The Bible Course is an 8-session and each evening will  last for about an hour to an hour 
and a half, with some videos, some chatting, some reflection and some coffee and cake! It 
is for everyone who would like to know more about the Bible, about how it all fits together 
and how it can be relevant to our lives today. 
 

If you would like to know more about the Course or what’s involved ask Mark or Rhys or 
have a look on the website www.biblesociety.org.uk/explore-the-bible/the-bible-course/  
 

This Time Tomorrow Jennie and Bill 
 

We are both retired and seem to use up so much energy just to keep going, it can be 
frustrating.   It appears to take so much of each day just to complete the routine tasks of 
living and dealing with the wear and tear of age that includes doctors and hospital visits.  
It's good to have a home to spend time reading God's word and praying for the people 
and situations that God puts into our lives.  Although Bill finds he cannot read as much 
as he used to.  
 

We are grateful for church and to be able to worship with others, we are attending TWM 
meetings and trust we can pray for and encourage the folk there, they certainly 
encourage us. We also help with the tea/coffee rota. We are praying and are open to 
see if there are other things we can help with or do. 
We are so thankful for God's hand on our lives and his promise when we set out in the 
early 70's that he would provide for us in our retirement.... He certainly has, praise 
Him!  We are thankful for the provision of family and friends in the walk He has taken us 
and is still leading us on.  
 

Pray for health and strength to do all He asks of us, to hear what He is saying and see 
what He is showing us, that we may please Him in every way. 
He has led us on a path we would not have worked out, but His ways are best, when we 
set out He laid before us psalm 37, and it is still relevant today...... 
To trust in the Lord and do good. 
To dwell in the land (where He places us) and feed on His 
faithfulness. 
To delight in the Lord knowing He will give us the desires 
of our heart. 
To commit our way to the Lord. 
To trust in Him, knowing He will do it, He will act. 
To rest/be still in the Lord and wait patiently for Him knowing He’ll establish our steps.  

 

Discover - An opportunity to test and develop gifts and calling 
in the safety of a community journeying together in learning. 
 

Equip - A mutual learning environment in which there will be discussion and reflection on 
how it is that we can love, live and lead more like Jesus. 
 

Release - Putting into practice our calling not just to be ‘hearers’ of the word but also 
‘doers’ as you hear and respond to God’s voice 
 
 

http://www.biblesociety.org.uk/explore-the-bible/the-bible-course/
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CEFN MAWR MISSIONAL COMMUNITY - AN UPDATE FROM PAUL DAY 
Gill and I have been leading the Cefn MC, with our co-leaders from Gwersyllt 
Congregational Church, Colin and Rowena Brown, since September 2015. After “team 
training” for mission we launched “The Meeting Place CaféChurch” in a local community 
centre in February 2017. The July gathering was planned and led by MC members 
Rachel Simmons and her fiancé Andy Christopher – we shall miss them when they 
move to Llanelli after their Wedding next August! We had 30 adults and 4 children aged 
4-12! God has been good! About half of those who came are part of our weekly “team” 
who gather to worship, pray and study the Bible (or do some mission training) every 
Thursday. Some are members of Gwersyllt CC who see the missional opportunity and 
bring along folk whom they want to know the Lord. However, we have only added a few 
local people who weren’t already attending a church regularly, so we’ve a lot more to do 
to fulfil our vision of “a church for the unchurched”. 
 

In August, with our numbers expected to be low, we held a 
Community Picnic and had a great time. But despite 
advertising in the Community News (4,000 copies), putting 
20+ posters around the village and delivering personal 
invitations to 150 homes near our venue… NO-ONE from the community came! We are 
reviewing this but will keep trying to “connect” with local people. 
 

From this September, it’s all change in Cefn – well sort of! Let me explain. 
 

In March, I had a conversation with a local in which I described CaféChurch and got the 
impression from their response that it didn’t matter how we dressed “church” up – THEY 
WEREN’T INTERESTED! Around the same time, some who come suggested that our 
CaféChurch content had become rather “churchy” with the danger that we weren’t 
offering something accessible by the “unchurched”. As the main leader I sought the 
voice that mattered most – the Lord’s – He seemed to agree! Of course I tested what I 
believed He was saying with my co-leaders. It’s seemed right to drop the word 
“CaféChurch” from our publicity from now on, and to concentrate instead on the name 
God had led us to for our monthly public gathering: “The Meeting Place”. Back in the 
autumn of 2016 we were guided to offer a “meeting place” for locals that could also offer 
an opportunity to meet with God. We developed a pattern of informal monthly Socials 
open to all and monthly gatherings where we could share something of God’s character 
and truth through modern culture, in a café-style setting. We are still following this 
pattern and using the café-style setting, but the content will seek to be more faithful to 
the vision for “a church for the unchurched” in Cefn Mawr and district. 
 

From September our overall theme will be “Seeking answers to life’s questions”, starting 
with “Life on earth – accident or design?” We’ll still gather at 9.00am as the missional 
team to set up and then praise and pray. By 10.15am we’ll be open to guests with 
cuppas, cakes and conversations. Around 10.30am we’ll welcome everyone and share 
that we have craft for all, a young children’s area and a prayer request board. There’ll 
still be a comedy video slot and a song on video- both related to our theme, followed by 
a discussion-starter question. We usually begin with a question everyone can answer 
because its about their own likes or experience such as “Do you have a favourite place 
that makes you feel good?” There’ll be some follow-on questions that develop the topic 
from a non-religious viewpoint. Then we’ll share back what has been talked about on 
each table and then there may be another secular video before we move into sharing 
what Christians believe, what the Bible says, about our theme. One new development 
may be a “Meeting Moment” – an opportunity to be open to hearing God’s voice or 
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what Christians believe, what the Bible says, about our theme. One new development 
may be a “Meeting Moment” – an opportunity to be open to hearing God’s voice or 
feeling His touch (for help or healing) or experiencing His love in some way. We want to 
be sure that “The Meeting Place” offers the possibility of encounter as well as presents 
the Christian faith. This may be helped by an appropriate Christian song or hymn that 
“speaks” to our theme and can be joined in with or just listened to – we never stand up 
to sing nor make everyone sing along! Too churchy! Please pray for me (Paul) and all 
the MC members as we seek to realign “The Meeting Place” with our original vision and 
work with Jesus to build His church in Cefn Mawr and the borderland villages south of 
Wrexham. 

 
Urban Saints Camps 2018 by Alanna  
The summer started with Middle Park, this camp is aimed at young people between 12 and 18 
years old. C2 this year took 3 individuals, originally this was only going to be 1! God obviously 
had more plans for us this summer, and they were amazing. At the beginning of the week, 
those who I took were rather sceptical about the camp and the clwb meetings which would 
happen each evening (these involved a few games, some worship and some learning). The 3 
ÏÆ ÔÈÅÍ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÓÅÅÍ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÁÔ ÁÌÌ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÍÅÅÔÉng but as the week went on they 
began to enjoy themselves more, joining in with the worship and asking me more questions 
when we went off into the smaller groups for a deeper discussion. By the final evening, they 
were much more involved. The clwb meeting was all about the cross and how we could leave 
our worries etc at the cross and God would take them away. Originally, none of them wanted 
to take part in this, but as we got outside into our discussion, 2 of them mentioned they 
×ÉÓÈÅÄ ÔÈÅÙȭÄ ÄÏÎÅ ÉÔȢ 3Ïȟ ) took them inside and they left their worries at the cross which 
was amazing. They were so involved and talking about God more. As we got into the last 
ÄÁÙȟ ÔÈÅ ÓÁÍÅ Τ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÇÏ ÈÏÍÅ ÁÎÄ ËÅÐÔ ÁÓËÉÎÇ ÍÅ ÉÆ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÃÏÍÅ ÄÏ 
service crew with me at Llanddwywe! This was really encouraging for me as before the start 
ÏÆ ÃÁÍÐ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅÎȭÔ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÂÉÂÌÅ ÓÔÕÄÙ ÏÒ ÁÎÙÔÈÉÎÇ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÆÁÉÔÈ ÒÅÌÁÔÅÄȢ )ÔȭÓ 
amazing to see how God was working through all of the young people at Middle Park this 
year and it was a great experience.  
 

Llanddwywe was 4 camps this year, 1 junior camp and 3 family camps. This worked really well 
because it allows the families to join the children in the activities they would usually do at 
junior camp while still having the opportunity to go to the junior camp. Originally, I had 
planned to do the junior camp and second family camp, however God had other plans. I 
spent an extra week at Llanddwywe to help them out on service crew during the last camp. 1 
of the camps had also thrown a curveball at me as I was placed into the kitchen rather than 
on service crew. The week in the kitchen was very eye opening and provided me with more 
skills to use in my everyday life. Back to being on service crew, it was so fulfilling. As always, 
it feels like a family straight away, and those who are new each year feel like they fit in 
almost immediately. There is no way to describe just how incredible the experience is of 
being amongst such an amazing group of young people. Everyone would work together to 
achieve the goals, never leaving anyone out. 
 

/ÖÅÒÁÌÌȟ ÉÔ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ Á ÆÕÎ ÁÎÄ ÏÖÅÒ×ÈÅÌÍÉÎÇ ÓÕÍÍÅÒȟ ÁÎÄ )ȭÍ ÅØÃÉÔÅÄ ÁÂÏÕÔ ×ÈÁÔ 'ÏÄ ÈÁÓ 
planned for us next. Thank you to everyone for your prayers and help throughout the 
summer. 
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FI Teenage Camp report: Buteni 01-07 July 2018 
 

Once again the wonderful generosity of ChristChurch in supporting the FI camps was 
hugely appreciated by both the FI Trustees and by the FI team in Romania. The 
following report was written by Ligia and sums up perfectly the impact these events 
repeatedly have on those who attend. 
 

“This year was the eleventh camp organised by FI and each year we were surprised by 
the faithfulness with which God blessed the work and the people that were with us. 
Apart from all questions and fears we had before every camp, we understood every time 
that God is the one who, supernaturally, opens the hearts and minds of the people so 
that they can understand him.  
 

This year there were 51 teens and 15 leaders. Most of the teens 
came for the first time to the camp with 12 returning from last 
year. We were again split into small groups, 4 groups for the girls 
and 3 for the boys. Each group had two leaders.  

We had a pastor with us, a friend that works very well with teenagers. He led a small 
group and he also had two great messages for us all. Once again Dan Adam from 
Vienna was with us. He is a very good and powerful motivational speaker and also a 
passionate man of God. Themes of the evening talks were: the importance of a personal 
relationship with God, the power of words, healthy relationships with the opposite sex, 
importance of a good character versus good looks, emotional intelligence and  
relationships with others. We had an inspiring and motivating 
worship band and it was amazing to see the teens (even the boys) 
often singing with tears in their eyes. There were moments of great 
joy when they wanted to come in front of the others and sing. 
 

On two of the mornings we separated the boys into one big group and all girls in 
another. They had the possibility to ask questions in these meetings. It was a great time 
for interaction and an opportunity for them to open themselves regarding diverse 
subjects and also spiritual themes structured in a questions and answers format. 
Five boys between the ages of 14-17 came from an orphanage in Marghita, a small 
town 60 km away from Oradea. Nelu visited them last Autumn to tell them about 
addictions after which they wanted to join us in the camp. They felt great with us, they 
were encouraged and the rest learned that they should value and appreciate the parents 
they have. We also had a teen from our foundation, an orphan as well, with a mental 
condition, but a Christian. One day he wanted to tell everyone his life story so he came 
in front of the people and spoke so freely and coherently that we are convinced that God 
spoke through him. A lot of the teens were impressed and cried hearing through what 
struggles, beatings, hungering, poorness he has been through. It was a moment filled 
with emotion. Most of the teens decided to leave their vanity behind and admit that they 
need God, a close relationship with Him and Jesus Christ in their hearts. It is amazing to 
see so many teens who hear for the first time the Word of God and how open they are to 
it. Between 2 pm and 7 pm we had time for various activities.  
 

The boys put together some wooden karts, each team was working 
on one and then raced with them on the field. Meanwhile the girls 
made a photo booth of sorts, a huge photo frame decorated with 
big paper flowers to make a nice setting for pictures. We organised 
 
 badminton, volley and table tennis 
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badminton, volley and table tennis championships. One of the days we 
went in the village and helped people in their households, we sang with 
them etc. We also held a talent show. One of the evenings we ignited a 
smaller campfire and we had marshmallows with biscuits and cooked 
meat at the fire. 
 

The last evening of course as in every year we had a huge campfire and we were up 
almost the entire night, talking to each other and singing. 
 

The last day we have let the teens tell us their opinions on the camp and everybody said 
that they already want to pay for the next year’s camp. They added that they were never 
in a camp where they would learn so many new and useful things and where they could 
meet leaders that do not judge them and who take part in all activities with them. Time 
went by so fast, but I came home pleased and happy that I again saw the kindness and 
blessings that God treated us with. 
We discussed with the teens that we should meet approximately a week after we get 
home, but after we settled down they bombarded us with messages saying we should 
gather together earlier. So we had a meeting three days after the camp, on Tuesday, 
around seven or eight people could not come. We sang again all of the songs from the 
camp, we saw the video recordings and we discussed about future meetings.  
 

We have concluded with the leaders, after we met on Sunday to make an evaluation 
meeting, that we should make an instruction meeting of sorts for the teens to get them 
involved by being leader helpers. 16 of them expressed their wish to come the next 
camp as leader helpers and we want to harness these meetings to make more profound 
studies with them. The meetings will take place monthly, for eleven months.” 
 

The words fall again to short of expressing everything the camp has meant, all of the 
experiences, joy and emotion we still feel in our souls. We thank God for his blessings 
and his faithfulness towards us. We also thank you for all the support you have so kindly 
given us and we pray that God will bless you with joy, good health and a lot of love. 
 
 Update: August 2018 

After being able to appoint our first paid employee in June it has 
been a summer of upheaval for Wrexham Foodbank. The Trustees 

 were delighted to appoint Sally Ellinson to the role of Foodbank Project Manager for an 
initial six month period, after many months of dedicated volunteering in the post. Efforts 
are continuing to find the necessary grant opportunities to secure sustainable funding to 
enable us to retain this post and in addition to appoint a Warehouse Manager. 
 

The upheaval came due to having to move out of our warehouse at St James’s Church as a 
result of ongoing health and safety concerns related to the fabric of the building. We were 
having to dispose of donated food stock and also had to ensure a safe working 
environment for our dedicated volunteers. The combination of these eventually came to a 
head and we reluctantly had to stop operations in the warehouse. Although our 
distribution sites remained open there was a real issue that they could run out of supplies if 
we were unable to restock them! Fortunately that never became a reality and no clients 
were turned away empty handed. Thanks to Wrexham Borough Council, with special 
mention to Andrew Atkinson, we have been able to find a suitable alternative site for our 
warehouse in what was the Child and Family Centre in Dean Road. This is only for an initial 
3 months extendable by a further 3 months while we try to find a longer term location. A 
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Prison Fellowship is an international organisation of which there are 2,500 volunteers in 
England and Wales.  Here in Wrexham we are a small but growing band working in and for HMP 
Berwyn. Report from Joan and Michael Winwood. 
  

Our work takes different forms, Chaplaincy support, Sycamore Tree, Angel Tree and letter link. 
Chaplaincy support is as the name suggests, we support the chaplaincy team in whatever way 
they need. Sycamore Tree is a 6 week course in Restorative Justice and victim awareness, for 
which we are slowly building a team of volunteers. We have just completed our 3rdcourse, and the 
change in the men as God works with them between week 1 and week 6 is amazing, as the students 
respond to the course, putting their previous lives behind them, making a fresh start. Letter Link is 
a scheme where men who do not have contact with their family or friends can receive and send 
letters to their Letter Link partner. Training will be given and name and address are kept secure 
ĚĆ ġëÙ úíĀ÷ ēÀĖġĀÙĖ ĲĆĀ˫ġ ÌÙ ÎĆÿēĖĆÿíĚÙÓːAngel Tree we are now planning for Christmas 2018. We 
are seeking volunteers to buy a present to the value of no more than £10.00.  This will be sent to the 
children of the men in Berwyn in time for Christmas with a hand written note from Dad. This helps 
strengthen the family bonds between parent and child. There are guide lines for anyone wishing to 
help with this, and for more information on any of the above please 
contact michael.winwood@btinternet.com or call us on 01978 861640. 

 

warehouse in what was the Child and Family Centre in Dean Road. This is only for an initial 
3 months extendable by a further 3 months while we try to find a longer term location. A 
huge thank you to all our volunteers who have assisted in our relocation, to Del and his 
friend our trusty van men and to Vicky Bolton and Ali Roberts, the two Tesco Community 
Champions 
 

Demand from our clients remains high and since start of April till end of July we have 
handed out 569 food parcels feeding 814 adults and 346 children. As is usually the case 
most clients have been referred to the Foodbank because of delays or sanctioning of 
benefits but low income is now equally responsible for the need to be referred to us. 
 

Our stock levels remain generally good but UHT milk, coffee, tinned rice pudding and 
tinned tomatoes are always needed to enable us to keep our distribution centres stocked 
and able to make up the required 3 day food parcels. We now have a trolley for donations 
in ASDA as well as our collection bins in Tesco (Wrexham & Cefn Mawr) and Sainsburys. All 
these bring in a steady supply of food donations, as well as some interesting other things! 
The Trussell Trust have also started a new collaboration with ASDA which is set to see £9 
million funding being made available to Foodbanks with a view to ensure sustainability and 
resilience; to enhance digital services; to maintain and improve facilities (premises and 
logistics) and to develop More than Food Services. As part of our More Than Food activity 
locally we have run Eat Well Spend Less courses for Family Friends, Cais and The Foyer. 
 

Please pray that we will be able to find a new long term warehouse facility; that funding 
can be secured to employ our Project Manager and a warehouse manager; that donations 
of food will continue to meet demand and that we will have sufficient volunteers to keep 
all aspects of our work. 
 

mailto:michael.winwood@btinternet.com
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 2
nd

 9
th

 16
th

 23
rd

 30
th

 

  communion Offering communion  

Setting Up Gareth Andrew Richard Rob ? ? 

PA  Eth, Colin 
Rob, 

Adrian 
Rob, 

Adrian 
Eth, Colin 

IT Rob Dan? Rob Rob Rob 

Music 
Group  

 
Lesley. 
Genni 

John,  Huw 
Lesley, 
Genni 

Celebration 
Leader 

Sue Rob Mark Sue Sue 

Speaker Gareth 
Mark 

Vening 
Gareth Rhys Sue 

Prayer 
Team 

Frank, Val 
Elaine, 

Frank, Sue 
Paul, Gill Sue, Alan 

All the 
Team 

Tea 

Marilyn, 
Elaine, 
Charlie 

June, 
Natasha, 
Lynsey 

John, 
Ffion, 
Lucy 

Andrew, 
Elizabeth, 

Joe 

Dorothy, 
Gerry, 
Angela 

Crèche      

Mega & 
Mini Quest 

     

EAT       

ChristChurch Monthly Rotas 

If you have any queries please call Gareth Jones - ChristChurch Senior Church 
Leader on 01978 354805, or see  
 

www.christchurchwrexham.org.uk  
admin@christchurchwrexham.org.uk 

www.facebook.com/christchurchwrexham  
twitter @ ChristChurchWxm 

 

we meet at the following locations  

 

 
 
 

Our postal address is  
ChristChurch, c/o 7 Heol Penally, Little Acton, Wrexham, LL12 8JT   

 

 

Acton Community Resource Centre 
Overton Way 

Acton 
Wrexham LL12 7LB  

 

Hightown Community Resource Centre 
Fusilier Way  

Hightown 
Wrexham LL13 7YF 

 

No Junior 
Church  

 

The Junior Church Rota is still to be finalised, so will be 
sent separately.  

 


